

SANBORN REGIONAL HIGH SCHOOL

POINTS OF P.R.I.D.E.

A newsletter that promotes our core values of $m{P}$ ersonalization, $m{R}$ isk-Taking, $m{I}$ ntegrity, $m{D}$ iscovery, and $m{E}$ mpowerment

January 22nd, 2023

Sanborn Regional High School

17 Danville Road, Kingston, New Hampshire 03848 (603) 642-3341 www.sau17.org

Proud recipient of the
2018 NH Excellence in Education Award



Important Upcoming Dates:

Monday, January 23:

Grades 9-10 Virtual College and Career Night

Friday, January 27th:

NO SCHOOL - PD Day Q2/S1 grades close

Monday, January 30th:

Academic Awards Night - 6:00 pm in the auditorium. This event is by invitation only. Invitations will be sent out the week of January 23rd.

Week of January 30th:

Class meetings will take place during advisory

Wednesday, February 8th:

Deliberative Session @7:00pm in the auditorium

Greetings Sanborn Community,

We hope you all managed to stay warm during Friday's snow day. You may have noticed that we changed the look and function of the newsletter. In an effort to streamline communication, and do our best to make sure important dates and events are not missed, there is a table at the bottom with links to relay information from departments and organizations.

There is a lot going on this month including the professional development day on the 27th, and the rescheduled academic awards night on the 30th. There will be class meetings the week of January 30th as well to discuss the exciting week of Winter Carnival, the course selection process, and some details around prom for juniors and seniors, and SAT's for Juniors.

Planning for the winter formal is well underway. Please note the date has been changed to Friday, February 17th. Dr. Dawson was able to reschedule athletic events for that evening. We are looking forward to a great event.

Yours Always,

Jennifer Michitson, Dr. Robert Dawson, Nichole O'Brien, Heidi Leavitt, and Timothy Westphal



Jennifer Michitson



Dr. Robert Dawson Assistant Principal Athletic Director



Nichole O'Brien Assistant Principal Curriculum



Heidi Leavitt Counseling Directo



Timothy Westphal Assistant Principal

Athletic Update:



Spring Registration is OPEN!!

Parents of student-athletes planning to participate in High School (or Middle School) athletics this spring, please head on over to <u>Final Forms</u> and get them registered. Remember—we must have a current physical exam on file for them to participate. If you have any questions please contact Dr. Dawson: <u>rdawson@sau17.net</u>.

High School Games this week: Mon, Jan. 23:

No games

Tue, Jan. 24:

Girls B-Ball home v Derryfield JV's 5:00, Varsity 6:30

Wed, Jan. 25:

Ice Hockey home @ Berlin / Gorham 6:00 (Notre Dame Arena)

Thu, Jan. 26Girls B-Ball @ Souhegan
JV's 5:00, Varsity 6:30

Fri, Jan. 21:

Boys B-Ball @ Souhegan JV's 5:00, Varsity 6:30

Sat, Jan. 28

Bowling: Home match @ Striker's East, 9:00 am

BORN PRIDE

Ice Hockey home v Belmont / Gilford, 8:15 pm, Dover Arena

Schedules:

Schedules are always found on our <u>Combined Schedule</u>. This "Live" document is constantly updated by coaches and the Athletic Department to reflect changes, so please check it regularly.



Club, Organization, and Classroom Happenings: **Passing on Positivity!**

Recently the **Youth in Action** club decided that everyone could use some positivity, and created an opportunity for all students to both share a message of positivity with their peers, but also receive a positivity pep talk! This banner serves to remind us all that it doesn't take much to help us feel

encouraged, empowered, and energized.



play a part in one another's day-to-day happiness. We were reminded of what would happen if all of us did everything we could to help each person we encounter have a good day!

Keep passing on the positivity this month. Think about how often we make the effort to help make our part of the world a better, happier place. How often do you greet people you pass in public? Is there someone who you think needs a compliment or a smile? These small things are reciprocal, meaning that the more we do them, the better both sides will feel. Pass on some positivity and reap benefits!

Zach Parker, Student Assistance Counselor

Student Field Trip to the New Hampshire Supreme Court



On Wednesday, January 18th students from Ms. Harvey's "Your Government, Your Money" Honors class attended a field trip to the NH Supreme Court with NH Civic's "Civics 603" Program. The students worked with a number of current and retired lawyers and Court Clerks to learn more about the court system, constitutional issues and the importance of precedent in the courts.

Over the course of a week, students developed arguments related to the 4th Amendment case, N.J v TLO. They presented their arguments in front of a panel of "judges" and then were asked to answer questions related to the case before learning the results of the original ruling.

A special thank you to Mrs. Boisvert and Mr. Croteau for accompanying the students!







Submariners Project Update

This past Thursday, Shannon LaValley of Partners Bank presented the Sanborn Submariners team with a sponsorship donation. In the picture (from left to right) are Kevin, Matt, Lokas, Lila, William, Shannon and Mr. Enright. If you are interested in making a donation to support the Sanborn Submariners please reach out to Jim Enright: jenright@sau17.net.



Links to Information and Departments				
SRHS Yearbook Information	School Counseling Updates for January	Student Assistance Program	School Nurse Updates for January	SoRock Updates for January
Special Olympics of New Hampshire	PreSchool Lottery Announcement	Summer Camp Information	Outside Organization Challenges & Competitions	Community Sport Sign Up Information
Seacoast School of Technology Information and Events	Parenting Support Group	Student Job Opportunities	Exeter Adult Ed Information	PTO Announcements
<u>Visit our</u> <u>Website</u>	<u>Portrait of a</u> <u>Graduate</u>	Join our Email <u>List</u>	2022-2023 SRHS Calendar of Events	Contact Tech Support
CLICK HERE to view the SRHS Daily Announcements				

Sanborn Preschool Lottery:

APPLICATIONS ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED

FOR SANBORN REGIONAL INTEGRATED PRESCHOOL PROGRAM

The Sanborn Regional Integrated Preschool Program is currently accepting applications for the 2023-2024 school year for the three-year-old and four-year-old preschool programs. The Preschool is located at the D.J.Bakie Elementary School in Kingston, NH.

The three-year-old program is held Mondays through Thursdays from 8:30 AM to 11:00 AM. Eligible children must be three years old by September 30, 2023 and be residents of Kingston or Newton, New Hampshire.

The four-year-old program is held Mondays through Thursdays from 12:00-3:00 PM for residents of Kingston and Newton. Eligible children must be four years old by September 30, 2023. There are limited openings in the four-year-old program.

Tuition for the three-year program is \$165 per month and the four-year-old program is \$200 per month. A tuition agreement form must be completed and returned in order to participate in the program. Enrollment is limited, and the deadline for submitting an application is Friday, February 24, 2023. All applicants must participate in a developmental screening process. Please note that this is not a Child Find. You may call to schedule a Child Check Appointment if you are questioning a possible educational issue. For more information please call Emily McGowan at 642-5272, ext. 188 or email at emcgowan@sau17.net. To register your child for the lottery, please go to our school website at sau17.org/3/home and click on the Preschool Lottery link.